SHARPTOWN REGULAR MEETING
MINUTES
July 21, 2025

President Schneider called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. In attendance were Commissioners
Henry, Carroll, and Bradley. Also present were, Clerk/Treasurer Schneider, Secretary Manes,
and Nancy Springer

The Pledge of Allegiance was performed.

Commissioner Henry made a motion to approve the minutes from the previous meeting, which
was seconded by Commissioner Bradley. All agreed, so carried.

Commissioner Bradley made a motion to pay the bills as stated on pages 4 and 5, which was
seconded by Commissioner Henry. All agreed, so carried.

OLD BUSINESS:

Circuit Rider Mangini emailed his report and stated that the DNR grant we applied for the Living
Shoreline was only approved for $20,000. That money is to be used for the design phase only.
Commissioner Bradley made a motion to accept the $20,000 grant with a second from
Commissioner Henry. All agreed, so carried.

Commissioner Carroll updated everyone on the Gene Lowe lights project. There are some trees
that may need to be cut/trimmed and the delivery date for the lights may be as early as
September 15. Timeframe may need to be adjusted due to Heritage Day and what power source
will be the best to tap into.

The Sharptown Recreation & Parks has decided on the fee schedule for the use of the fields. The
private rate for practices is $50/hr. and for games is $100/hr. The non-profit rate for practices is
$30/hr. and for games is $50/hr. Commissioner Henry mad a motion to accept the rates with a
second from Commissioner Bradley. Commissioner Carroll abstains. Chair votes “aye”, so
carried.

The rooster residing on Main Street appears to be gone.
NEW BUSINESS:

President Schneider reported that there was an informal meeting with Ferguson regarding the
replacement of water meters. The new meters would have a 24 hour continuous read and the
information is delivered right to the computer. Another meeting has been scheduled for
September 22" at 7:00 p.m.

There has been a request by the Town Hall staff to have a document shredding company come
out quarterly to securely shred old documents. A motion was made by Commissioner Henry to
do quarterly shredding with a second by Commissioner Bradley. All agreed, so carried.



Nancy stated that Heritage Day plans are moving along well and that this year we will have live
bands and food trucks on site leading up to the fireworks.

Nancy said she has noticed that she has often seen people driving and parking on the sand at
Cherry Beach. It was advised that the Wicomico County Sheriff’s Department be called on their
non-emergency number and notified.

Commissioner Henry made a motion to adjourn the meeting, which was seconded by
Commissioner Bradley. All agreed, so carried.

President Schneider adjourned the meeting at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Katie Manes
Commission Secretary



